






From: RBarton WBEnv
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: Hoit Road Residential Development Project
Date: Friday, February 03, 2017 10:07:12 PM

Good afternoon Ms. Shank,
My wife and I recently had a chance to review the submittal(s) by TF Bernier, Inc. on behalf of
Strategic Contracting Company, LLC regarding a Major Subdivision off Hoit Road.  While we realize
this type of subdivision is permitted in our Medium Density Residential District; we would like to
make you aware that we do not support this project in its current configuration.  We feel in its
current configuration, it does not fit with the surrounding properties and is not keeping with the
larger spaced lots surrounding.  It is by no means consistent with the character of the surrounding
community and abutting single-family homes.   In our opinion, this type of cluster layout would be
much more suited for a cul-de-sac versus what is proposed.   There are no such dense ¾ acre lot
layouts (cluster) in the immediate vicinity of the proposed subdivision.  The average lot size of 10
surrounding properties in close proximity to the proposed subdivision is 2.47 acres.   Lot size is a
significant concern.
 
We are also concerned about the intersection of Hoit Road and Mountain Road, and traffic on Hoit
Road.  The intersection is very busy and accidents are a regular occurrence.  Traffic on Hoit Road has
increased significantly with developments to the east, and we are concerned that the volume of lots
may worsen the traffic and create additional opportunities for accidents at the already dangerous
intersection.  Hoit Road is often also busy with walkers, bicyclists and runners.  Traffic is a concern.
 
In closing, my wife and I recognize that the Hoit Road lot will be developed into residential
properties.  However, we do request that the City consider our legitimate concerns.  We do not feel
that the cluster of houses, with shared driveways, situated on ¾ acres lots, is at all consistent with
the surrounding community.   Our lot, which is the smallest of the 10 we selected in our group, is
1.16 acres.   We request that the City strongly consider reducing the number of homes and increase
the lot sizes. 
 
Thank you in advance regarding your consideration of our concerns. 

Regards. 
 

Russell and Kerry Barton
57 Hoit Road
Concord, NH 03301

Russell W. Barton
Cell 603-491-8026
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